
Principal’s Report 
Congratulations to our Year 3 and 5 students who 
recently completed their NAPLAN tests for 2018. 
All students were positive in their efforts and tried 
their very best. Results from these tests will be 
sent to the school in August. All parents/ carers 
will receive a copy of their  child’s NAPLAN report 
when they are made available to the school. 
Testing is currently underway for all students  
within our classroom in preparation for Semester 
1 reporting and to allow teachers to design       
effective revision programs for the remainder of 
Term 2 and beyond. Reports will be sent home at 
the end of the term. 

Not only have students been challenged in their 
learning, staff are also undertaking personal 
learning in a variety of areas. I recently attend-
ed an inservice on the benefits of Visible Learn-
ing, Mrs Sharyn Headon and I are completing     
Budgeting training and Mrs Paula Clarke and I will 
attend instruction on the implementation of  
Learning Progressions. The Literacy and          

Numeracy Learning Progressions will replace the 
current Literacy and Numeracy Continuums in 
2019.  

Our students recently attended sessions with the 
Life Education van.  Life Education aims to 
supply students with knowledge to allow them to 
make healthy choices within their lives. Healthy 
choices range from the food we eat, the way we 
exercise, use of substances that are of no benefit 
to our body and developing a positive mental 
health  outlook on life. This year our students ex-
plored personal relationships and how to develop 
and maintain friendships. Our school Strategic        
Direction of Wellbeing was greatly complemented 
by Healthy Harold’s visit this year. 

Have a great week, 

Mary-Ann Headon 

Principal 

CALENDAR  

 
Friday 1st June 
 District Cross Country 
 
Monday 11 June 
 QUEEN’S B’DAY—

PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
 
Term 2 Dates  
Tuesday 1st May—Friday 6th 
July. 
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Collaborative Learning with Booligal PS  

TO HONEST TOIL AND VALIANT LIFE 



Healthy Harold  

Last Monday Healthy Harold came to visit  
Carrathool Public School. I have interviewed 
the class and asked them what their          
favourite thing was about Healthy Harold. I 
picked four children’s   sentences and will 
present them in this   paragraph.  

Cassidy said ‘I liked watching Bethany’s  
video’. ‘I liked when you had to figure out 
what scenarios were good and bad’, said 
Jack. Eliza liked learning how to be safe, 
and I  liked the cards with the scenarios on 
them because we had to figure out whether 
it was good or bad. The grade sixes got to 
stay behind afterwards 
and see Healthy    
Harold’s house. It was 
pretty cool  as his 
mum and dad were 
home too. 

By Paige. 
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Over the past two weeks we have 

parƟcipated in another Super Friday, 

Lincoln and Ben completed their 

NAPLAN, we all did Healthy Harold 

and in science we are learning about 

space. Paige, Lylah, Nicholas and 

Jack are all seƩling in really well and 

learning a lot. 

 

By Cassidy. 

CAPTAIN’S REPORT 

Sports Report 
This term all of the students at      
Carrathool PS have been making up 
games to play like Basketball,       
Netball, Tiggy, Skipping, Fruit salad 
and more. We’ve also been playing     
Tennis in Hay with the best coach   
ever, Lani. Next term the students at 
Carrathool are going to the athletics 
carnival. We have been practising for  
High Jump on our magnificent High 
Jump mats and they are really heavy.  

By Dean. 



Literacy News 
At Super Friday last week we did some art. 
We sketched  objects from nature using 
ink. Everyone drew beautiful pictures. Art 
was so much fun!! 
By Eliza. 
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Calisthenics 

In calisthenics we did a Cap Dance. It 
was so much fun.  First we did stretches 
then we started our dance .Everybody 
had cool hats but Carrathool kids had 
the best hats in the whole world .We 
were the best dancers. 

BY NICHOLAS 

Two weeks ago we participated in 
NAPLAN. We completed four tests. 
The easiest test was language. The 
reason the language test was the    
easiest, was because you just had to fix 
grammar mistakes and then shade in 
the bubbles all the way to the end. 
The worst test was the writing test . 
The reason was because we had five 
minutes to plan and forty-five 
(Lincoln) or fifty minutes (Ben) to    
figure out what we were going to 
write about. Our topic was ‘My Big 
Idea!’ We had to write a persuasive 
text about an idea that would         
improve our classroom, school or    
community. 

We both finished the tests before the 
timer went off.  

By Ben and Lincoln. 
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